
 

December Newsletter 
 Chill December brings the sleet, 
Blazing fire, and Christmas treat. 

~Sara Coleridge (1802–1852), "The Months”

Your Committee wishes you all a very happy Christmas and a prosperous and healthy 
New Year 

December is the darkest month with the shortest day of  the winter solstice on the 21st 
when the days will be slowly getting longer, however; unfortunately the cold winter 
months of  January and February are still to come.  It is very much the time of  renewal 
and starting rather than ending, it is said that the gardening year ends on 31st December 
and starts on 1st January.  As the days get longer and the light levels increase we can look 
forward to spring that isn’t too far away 


I hope that we are all continuing to benefit from the fruits of  our labours over the last 
year.  Many brassicas, cabbages, cauliflowers and Brussel sprouts along with root crops; 
carrots, parsnips and beetroot, not to mention leeks may still be harvested from the 
garden or allotment.  Along with others on my allotment we are harvesting Charlotte 
potatoes that we planted in October.  


On the subject of  potatoes it is worth visiting the Potato House web-site. A family 
owned business supplying heritage, unusual and different varieties of  potatoes https://
www.potatohouse.co.uk/which-potato-should-i-grow/#family  The web-site provides 
advice on everything potatoes along with a ‘Potato to Eat” service.  Presently there is a 
10% discount on orders over £15 by using the following promotion 
ALLOTGARDEN10 valid until March next year.  


Whilst they do not beat the value of  those sold by our Store they are good in providing a 
back-up.


Society News:


The Store closed on the 19th November for stock taking and a Christmas break for those 
Committee members who have given up their Saturday mornings for the past year to 

https://www.potatohouse.co.uk/which-potato-should-i-grow/#family
https://www.potatohouse.co.uk/which-potato-should-i-grow/#family


provide a valued service to Society members.  The Store reopens on the 21st January 
2023 for collection of  seed orders and the sale of  composts etc.  Please note that 
membership fees are due from the opening date of  the Store.


The web-site continues to be a great asset to the Society.  There have been a number of  
changes the most significant is the addition of  the ’Articles’ dropdown with some 15 
articles on ‘How to Grow’ a number different types of  vegetable.  Also a Facebook 
button which leads direct to the Society’s Facebook page.


The Society’s Facebook Group started in October and has presently 39 members.  It is a 
private group for Society members only and those wishing to join will need to be 
members of  the Society and agree the standard Facebook rules.  We intend that this 
should be a vehicle for Society news and discussion of  allotment and gardening matters.


We have two very interesting talks planned for the new year:


• Following the AGM on 5th April Gavin Towers will give us a talk on everything 
to do with potatoes.  Gavin has worked in the potato industry for many years 
and his experience is second to none.  A talk not to be missed for those wishing 
to improve their knowledge of  our most important crops. 


• On 26th July Nick Smith who is the Show Director for the Harrogate Flower 
Shows will give a talk titled ‘The Show go on.’  This is a brilliant talk by an 
excellent presenter who outlines the origins of  the Harrogate Flower shows and 
the Northern Horticultural Society.  Providing a fascinating insight into the 
organisation of  both the early and late flower shows.  I have seen this most 
interesting and outstanding  presentation, one I can guarantee you should not 
miss. 


The Annual Flower and Produce Show will be held on 9th September 23 and includes 
extra dahlia classes and a new class in both the Floral Art and Children’s sections calling 
for a flower palette comprising seven distinct varieties of  bloom, no more than two 
blooms of  any one cultivar, no foliage.  Staged on a palette.  Blooms to be grown by the 
exhibitor.  The Children’s class at our last show was a picture and we hope that this new 
class will encourage our younger members and not to mention our seasoned growers to 
plant and grow flowers for this class.


Dates for your diary are as follows:


28th January. 	 Store Opens for collection of  seed orders, general sales and 
membership 		 	 renewal.


5th April.	 Society AGM followed by a talk on growing potatoes.


TBN	 	 Plant Sale - from the Store when plants are available 


TBN	 	 Summer Solstice Evening.


26th July.	 Talk - ‘The Show must go on” by Nick Smith Harrogate Show Director.




9th Sept.	 Annual Flower and Produce Show


Seasonal Jobs to be getting on with:


As I mentioned the gardening year starts on the 1st January and there continues to be 
jobs to be done both in the greenhouse/polytunnel and outside but needless to say if  
working outdoors ensure you are well wrapped up against the cold.  My leeks are 
growing well and I shall be sowing some onions in the next couple of  days.  Traditionally  
shallots are planted on the shortest day and harvested on the longest I shall plant mine 
in pots during January.  As soon as I receive my potatoes I shall plant a number of  Arran 
Pilot in bags inside the polytunnel for any early crop.


I have attached the guide to seasonal jobs published in Issue 4 of  the  National 

Allotment Society’s ALG magazine.  Should you wish to read the full magazine please 
use the following link.  https://online.flipbuilder.com/cwao/sjkh/



